LHRMA Board Meeting 
October 7, 2009 
Present:
Elly Hardekopf, Jennifer Monroe, Mark Pankoke, Melissa Price, Cathy Maddox, Lin Blodgett, Cindy Mefford, Kathy Harper, Barb Benes, Russ Roberts, Judy Ganoung, Tara Jennings, Tammy Lewis-Arndt          
President:

· Waiting to hear from SHRM on the Pinnacle Award for the Career Expo 
· Volunteer gifts?  Do movie and popcorn again – yes 

A
Names of volunteers need to be turned in by Friday 10/16 to Cathy Maddox 

-   Toys for Tots at Nov. meeting  

-   Pass the Box for new Board Members – each person to set up own time with new member in December 

-  Start to think of where you want the December 12/2 Lunch to be – will discuss and vote at the Nov. Board Meeting 

-  Working on Policy and Procedures 

-  There is a full day workshop before the Leadership Conf – little different than what was offered at the SHRM State Conf. 

-  SHRM State Conf review:  less booths but more high dollar booths were sold, more people registered – some no shows, it was more expensive to have it at Embassy Suites but have had good feedback on the location, will be at Qwest 2010 
Secretary:  
· Nov. article deadline is Friday, Oct 16.
· Need names of Past Presidents for Nov 

· Need names of Volunteers for Dec   
Administrative Assistant:   


· Renewals will be sent out by the end of the month.  Will remove the fax numbers from the individual member listings in the directory 

· Will follow up with NE Digital on putting the directory on line and having it member password protected

· Advertising will also take place on line if that is where directory will be 

Diversity:
· Going to conference in a couple of weeks.  Will report back. 
· Working on a speaker for the April 2010 meeting. 

President Elect/Govt. Relations:

· EEOC has released ADA updated guidelines – some changes 
· World at Work – talked to HRAM, will put some of their classes in our newsletter and let members know they can attend at the HRAM rate. 

· Asked if the Board would approve the $25 fee for Judy to attend a legislative breakfast coming up – yes approved 

Membership:

· One new member – one new SHRM member from promotion 

Treasurer: 
· SHRM had cashed a check that was lost – now owes us the money back
· Certification books have been ordered 

· Trying to collect for a bounced check from several months ago – member not real active at meetings 

Programs: 
· Oct. Duad with ASTD and also a workshop being offered
· For 2010 should consider doing a meeting with the Chamber of Commerce, look for ways to help expand and attract more members 

· Nov.  meeting at Isles with Brad Black – promote bring your boss to meeting day.  Will try and apply for Strategic credits for meeting and workshop.  

· Dec.  Social – have not picked the perfect spot yet.  Will do door prizes and the board will donate a $25 gift card from South Pointe.  

· Jan.  Firefighter Hall – University of Phoenix will be a sponsor.  No presenter picked yet. 

HRCI: 
· Class still going for Fall Session. 
· Will post the Spring dates soon. 

Workforce: 
· New flyer for the Career Expo was presented.  Will be easier to open the electronic version this year.  Feb. 28, 2010. 
· Met with LPS – will give them 11x20 size posters of flyer and working on a DVD for them to play in various classes 

· Nebraska Career Connections will help promote the program via an email blast to their members.  Will also see if they will do a booth. 

· Will send out letters to past vendors soon, looking for 50-55 again. 

· Working with various youth organizations in Lincoln (30-50 diff. ones)

A  Will put a blurb in the newsletter about the Career Expo 

College Relations:
· 2009-10 goals were shared from the NWU and Doane chapters.  This will allow them to receive the $250 donation from LHRMA. 
· NWU will announce/introduce the NWU Scholarship winner at the Nov. meeting 

· $100 Advisor fee for SHRM dues and LHRMA dues – will pay if they are an active chapter and can identify previous year’s achievements.
SHRM Foundation Rep: 
· Chapter Champions – goal was to raise $500 for the SHRM Foundation, we did $545 at basket raffle and $130 for State Conf. Raffle.
A   Need to do one more educational piece – do hand out at Nov. meeting and blurb in the newsletter 

Past President: 


· Was out of town but working on CAP and will send out the Past President invitations.   
